
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Kia Ora te Whānau! 

Athletics Day 

Yesterday, I spent a wonderful day outside with the children while they participated in Athletics Day.  It was great to see 
everyone joining in.  The Bayswater School values were all on display!  There were some real examples of resilience when 
things did not go as planned and some personal excellence with some magnificent runs jumps and throws.  
 
The senior athletics took place all morning.  The results of the various competitions will be used, in conjunction with the 
teachers’ knowledge of how children have performed during athletics lessons all term, to select the team which will represent 
the school at the Peninsula athletics competition on 30th November.  
 
The junior athletics went off well in the afternoon, despite the weather closing in.  We managed to get everything finished 
before the rumbling thunder approached, the lightning started and the heavens opened!  It was a real celebration and a 
chance for the children to show what they have been learning in athletics during the term.  I was lucky enough to be helping 
with the sprints and it was lovely to see everyone doing their best and enjoying the running.  
 
Many thanks to the staff for all their hard work making the day such a success, especially Amy McDowell-Pakieto for her great 
organisation.  Thanks to all the whānau for coming along to support the children and Shelley Davies and the Parent Group for 
organising the ice blocks.  

Lindsay Child / Principal Tumuaki 
 

 

  

 hhhhākinakinakinakinakinakinakinakina (Sport) 

15th November 2017    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 220 

Friday  17th November Onepoto Cultural Festival at Onepoto Primary School. 

Friday 17th November EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today. 

Monday 20th November Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for a Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 21st November  Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Thursday 30th November Peninsula Athletics Day (save day Friday 1st December). 

Wednesday 6th December Rainbows End trip for Road Patrollers. 

Thursday 14th December Helpers Morning Tea at 10.45am in the staffroom. 

Friday 15th December Prize Giving Assembly and Reports sent home. 

Wednesday 20th December Last day of school in 2017. 



 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Charlotte your insightful porotype thoughts about our fence panels. Your feedback was descriptive and 
relevant. Ka Pai! 

 Eva settling into a new environment and demonstrating resilience as you take on learning in a new 
country and a new language. Ka Pai! 

Room 2 Dazzy D!  (a.k.a Daniel T) - rocking the house at the Kids for Kids concert.  Your stage presence was 
dynamic and you opening the show in spectacular fashion. 

 Lily demonstrating all the values of personal excellence, hauora, resilience and respect at the Kids 
for Kids concert and for your powerful vocals that filled The Bruce Mason Centre. 

Room 3 Jeff showing Haurora to new members of the class by making them feel welcome and adjust to 
being in a new school and country. 

 August personal excellence demonstrated through the retelling of Ali Baba. 
Room 4 Maliah demonstrating the Bayswater values in all areas of school life.  As a result she can be proud of 

her personal achievements and progress. 
 Aorangi personal excellence.  A combination of effort and artistic skills saw two of his designs chosen for 

the room 4’s fence panel, 
Room 5 Dusty his positive attitude to learning, demonstrating resilience when there was change and hauora 

when he saw others needing help - tūmeke! 
 Maata her caring nature towards people and animals - he whetū koe! 
Room 6 Samika continued acts of kindness and respect towards others in the class. 
 Lamar great progress in reading, you are becoming an independent reader! 
Rooms 7&8 Julian using your word knowledge to read with increased fluency. 
 Alec always trying your best at all of your learning, you are showing resilience and personal 

excellence. 
 Oliver showing personal excellence everyday by always being ready to learn.  You are a great school 

person! 
 Malia hearing all the main sounds in writing.  Well done for showing personal excellence.  
Room 9 Zoe being a wonderful and caring member of Room 9. We have loved having you as part of our 

class and are going to miss you. We hope you love living at the snowy mountain and wish you 
all the best at your new school. 

 Evie personal excellence in writing. This week you wrote a wonderful fireworks poem and then you 
did some beautiful artwork to go along with it. You should be very proud.  

Room 10 Glesni personal excellence in reading. You have confidently taken on new challenges and you 
participate in group discussions to help everyone learn. 

 Tamati-John your fantastic effort in athletics. Each week you try to challenge yourself and improve your skills. 
Well done! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



Happy Birthday to…Happy Birthday to…Happy Birthday to…Happy Birthday to… 
Ellen Bierny (10), Arli Kemara (10), Ellie MacKenzie Clark (7) and Maraea Mita (8) all having birthdays this week.   We hope 
you all have loads of fun celebrating your special day. 
 

Sports Notices 
Touch 

Year 0-2 played Devonport Dinos score 5-4 to us. Player of the day, Cory Billot. 
Year 3-4 played Hauraki Thunder score 1-12 to Hauraki. Player of the day, Lhukyah Takapu. 
 

Helpers’ Morning Tea – Thursday 14th December at 10.45am 
 

To all parents, whānau and community members who help in so many ways...  Please come to our helpers’ morning tea on 
Thursday 14th December from 10:45am in the staff room.  We would like to show you how much we appreciate all that you 
do for us.  RSVP to Fiona, Irene or Lindsay.  Email: admin@bayswater.school.nz or call 445-6226. 
 

Community Notices 
Summer Fun Preschool Play 
A FREE fun time for preschoolers to play with big toys, be active and to make new friends. Bring your toddler and a coffee and enjoy 
our beautiful parks! Caregiver supervision is required and sessions are weather dependent.  
 

Tuesdays 9:30am-11:00am at Windsor Reserve, Devonport Thursdays, 9:30am-11:00am at Bayswater Park, Bayswater 
 

Starting Thursday 2nd November - Thursday 14th December 2017, resuming Tuesday 9th January - Thursday 29th March 2018 
 

For more info, contact Carolyn or Maria on ph: 445 9533 or email: maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz.  Organised by Devonport 
Peninsula Trust. Special thanks to Devonport-Takapuna Local Board for their support. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Employment Opportunity 
Teacher, untrained, for highly professional Devonport pre-school.  Stimulating and supportive environment.  Call Val 09 445 2288. 
 

Hi from Herb Fairies Academy  
The Ngataringa Community Garden (NCG) creates an amazing environment to teach children the almost forgotten knowledge and 
skills of how to use the medicinal properties of herbs for health, enjoyment, understanding and respect for nature and to experience 
“hands on” environmental sustainability. 
 

Herb Fairies Academy is a series of workshops for children aged 5-10 designed and run by Eva Scherer herb guru and NCG 
gardener.  First session – Melissa Fairy on 25th November 2017 (Saturday), 10am to 11:30 approx.  Max number of participants 10 
Please rsvp to Eva eva@evascherer.com 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 


